All At Sea

By Jol Byerly

This is really more of a sea going Cinderella Story than my regular stuff that appears in this spot.It is about the careful re build of the 1929 six metre NADA. She was designed and built by one of the great designers, William Fife at Fairlie. If you are a Fife aficionado like myself, one look is enough to tell you that she is a boat the like of which very few people will be privilege enough  to own. Anyway, this little piece is about the complete re build  of NADA by The Woodstock Boatbuilding Company of Antigua. After a spot of racing mainly in Scotland she was sailed many times by a young and enthusiastic Uffa Fox………simply because he loved the way she handled ! Now Uffa, not a man to suffer fools gladly, was much more inclined to smile benignly through gritted teeth .” What a heap of junk” he would say to no one in particular if he didn’t like a boat.So it follows  that his many happy times aboard NADA really meant something. Anyway, if I remember rightly she arrived in the Caribbean in the 1980’s or there abouts, with her then owner Joe Loughborough. Now Joe, who was unable to be here for a lot of the time allowed me to sail her on the regular weekly A.Y.C. races.I think we recorded 5 firsts out of 7 starts. She was one of those boats which liked sailing more than you do. She sort of took over and you really had no choice but to let her do it all by herself. However, she was hauled out of the water one year and some how ended up in a field several years later. Nobody’s fault. Just the way that old yachts sometimes get completely forgotten. And this lovely boat was certainly forgotten. She grew grass through her seems and at one time was even moved by what may have been a bulldozer. Most people would have said that she had reached the end of her days. So it was with a very happy heart and a great feeling of relief when I heard that Andrew Robinson and his team of boat builders at Woodstock here in Falmouth, Antigua had taken NADA under their wing. So the years have rolled by but just the other day in the month of April a completely re built and lovely yacht still named NADA was once again re launched. This time in the nearby waters of the cool clean Caribbean. If you were to see her now you would find it very hard to believe that NADA first felt the chilly waters of the Clyde 77 years ago. She is now painted black and is absolutely gorgeous. A very beautiful boat about to enjoy the next 77 years. So this is the last report I will send from Antigua for this season. So have a wonderful summer everybody.

